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Darren opens with a word of prayer.
Construction: It has been a busy month here with all the work being done. With the new building as well as the Centre courtyard. If the residents ask why the contractors keep digging a hole and filling it up again, you can tell them that” I’m sure that they know what they are doing”. Soon they will start on building the foundation. 
The landscapers are busy in the Centre courtyard putting grass and shrubs back in. They will be building a new gazebo again.
Security: We are all aware of the two different people that have tried to get into the building. If you see one of these two contact Darren right away. We need to keep saying “NO” to people we don’t know. If someone gives you a hard time or a dirty look please let Admin staff know and we can follow up with them. There have been a lot of family members that have been buying fobs, which is great. Thanks to the staff that have been do diligent with not letting people in.
Staff BBQ: We will have our annual staff BBQ this summer. It will be in August, just not sure of the date yet. Sonja will let staff know when and where the BBQ will take place.
Goodbye to Vicky: Vicky’s Tetz last date was June 28th we wish her all the best in this exciting time for her and her husband, as they wait for their new baby girl.
Long Term Staff Award: We congratulate Janny Barthel on her 20 years of working for Emmanuel Home.
